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The City of Mukilteo has APPROVED, with conditions, a Noise Variance application (City File No. 
VAR-NOISE-2020-001) for Manson Construction (Manson) on behalf of the Washington State Ferries 
(WSF) to relocate the concrete floating dolphin from the existing Mukilteo Ferry Terminal to the new 
Mukilteo Ferry Terminal. The work will occur during certain overnight hours from December 28, 2020 to 
December 30, 2020. 

APPLICANT: 
Kelli Rider, Project Engineer 
Manson Construction Company 
5209 E Marginal Way South 
Seattle, WA 98134  

DESCRIPTION OF PROJECT: 
Manson is requesting a noise variance to conduct up to two consecutive nights of work between 9:00PM 
December 28, 2020 through 7:00AM December 30, 2020.    The specific hours authorized by this 
decision, by date, is as follows:  

• December 28, 2020: 9:00PM to Midnight 
• December 29, 2020: Midnight to 7:00AM and 9:00PM to Midnight 
• December 30, 2020: Midnight to 7:00AM 

 
This overnight work request seeks to minimize interruptions to scheduled ferry runs when relocating the 
concrete floating dolphin from the existing Mukilteo Ferry Terminal to the new Mukilteo Ferry Terminal.  
WSF is planning to open the new Mukilteo Ferry Terminal on December 29, 2020.  

The request for a second day of overnight work (from 9:00PM December 29, 2020 to 7:00AM on 
December 30, 2020) will only occur if work cannot be completed the prior overnight period.  If needed, 
this second overnight work period would only be conducted at the new Mukilteo Ferry Terminal location.  

Only the relocation of the concrete floating dolphin will occur during these overnight hours.  The floating 
dolphin will be disconnected from its anchor chains and towed in water from the existing Mukilteo Ferry 
Terminal approximately 1/3 of a mile to the new Mukilteo Ferry Terminal. The transport will not be 
closer to shore than where the existing dolphin is located.   

The applicant states that there will be no persons onshore for this work at the existing Mukilteo Ferry 
Terminal site.  The barge boarding will occur at the new Mukilteo Ferry Terminal location.  A tugboat 
will be moving the dolphins between the existing Mukilteo Ferry Terminal and back.   
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